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To: The Members of the Club                    18. September  2013 
 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
A week of rainy day after a sunny August reminds us that the 
summer break is over. After intensive research of our Board 
member Norbert Friemelt, the board has decided over details 
of our next event, the traditional 
 

          Franconian Winetour 

                                   

on Saturday, 19. October 2013     11:15 h 

 
departure from Fürth – Stadeln,   Festplatz,  
corner Herboldshofer Str. and Bayernstraße. 
 
The tour will contain two  attractions:   First we will tour at 
Abtswind an unusual museum on herbs. It is actually the 
largest privately owned Herb-museum in the world! In a 400 years old barn, we will make dis-
coveries for ourselves on history and traditions of all kinds of herbs. 
 
The second highlight is a wine tasting session with a 
Häckerbrotzeit in the lovely town of Zeilitheim. This will also 
give us the possibility of an extensive get-together. 
 
The schedule is as follows: 
 
     11:15h         Departure from Fürth – Stadeln (Festplatz) 
     11:30h         Departure from Erlangen, Bus parking  
                         near Hauptbahnhof West Entrance 
 
     13:00h         Arrival at Abtswind, Tour of Gewürzmuseum 
     14:30h         Departure from Abtswind 
     15:00h         Coffee break at Hallburg Palace  
     16:30h         Departure from Coffee break 
     17:00h         Arrival at Zeilitzheim,  
                         Weingut Mößlein, Untere Dorfstr.8  
                         for Wine Tasting and Häckerbrotzeit 
 
ca. 20:30h      Departure from Zeilitzheim 
ca. 21:45h      Arrival at Erlangen  
ca. 22:00h      Arrival at Fürth – Stadeln                  
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For the bus tour, entrance fee and tour of the herb-museum and for wine tasting and 
Häckerbrotzeit we will charge for members a special price of EUR 20,00. Guests are wel-
come and will pay EUR 30,00. 
 

As we have to enter planning commitments, please send your  
                                            Reservation until Monday, 14.10.2013  
to the secretary via e-mail or phone or fax (09131-991505). You will then receive a confirma-
tion and the Club-account to transmit the fee. 
 
 
 

                             **** 
 

 

We would like to inform you about the  
 

“Day of Open Doors” of the City of Nürnberg  

 

on Saturday, 12.October 2013.  

 
 
One of the locations open for visitors is the  
DAI (Deutsch-Amerikanisches Institut) at Gleisbühlstr.9. 
 

 

                             **** 
 

 
 
Forthcoming events: 
 

Sunday 24. Nov. 2013 Thanksgiving Dinner at Mercure Nürnberg City 

       Dec. 2013 Christmas Tree Lightening at Grafenwöhr 

Tuesday 21. Jan. 2014 General Membership Meeting  

Tuesday       Feb. 2014 Heizkraftwerk Sandreuth (Change from last newsletter) 

 
 

Sincerely 
 

Your  Board of Governors 
 

 


